

Commander's Corner: Gentlemen of the Tenth,

We are fast approaching the end of our Spring campaign with only Andersonville left on our schedule. We've had good turnouts and good weather for the most part, so please come out for one last hurrah before the heat and gnats get too bad. For those that can, please continue to get the

correct Yankee gear and uniform. Since this will be the last scheduled newsletter until the August, please have a safe and relaxing Summer.

Major Steve Black

### Captains Report:

L'adies and Gentlemen:

Thank you for your confidence in me, may I serve you proudly for the next two years. Congratulations to the new Lt. and NCO's of the tenth. I am sure we will find it a pleasure to work together to lead the best men ever to take the field. It will be an honor for me to work with you.

We fielded a good company at Clinton it swelled my heart with pride to see so many good men in that place at one time. Let's keep up the good work and turn out for Andersonville. That will just about wrap up our spring campaign. So let's get together one more time before summer sets in. See you there.

Your Obedient Servant, Captain James McKenzie Volume 1, Issue 4
May 11th, 2002
Rage 2

## 10TH GEORGIA VOLUNTEER INFANTRY REGIMENT

#### ADJUTANT'S REPORT:

The end of the spring campaign is rapidly approaching and there are a lot of activities planned. Greensboro was a very good event and the 10th fielded twenty-eight. We had two members attend the Stone Mountain week-end and thirteen members attended memorial services. The 10th provided eighteen for the Wrightsville flag/monument dedication. At Clinton the 10th fielded Fifty and looked very good.

The Board of Directors met on Friday, May 3 at Clinton. The Field Officer election procedure was discussed. It was also reported that there are complaints about alcoholic beverages not being poured into cups/glasses. This matter will be stressed by Board members on an individual basis. The Field Officer election was held on Saturday, May 4th. Results are: Colonel Emeritus- Lannie Haygood; Major- Steve Black; Captain- James McKenzie; Lieutenant- Bert Franklin; 1st Sergeant- Ron Roberts; 2nd Sergeant- Mike Hamlin; 3rd Sergeant- John Paul; Corporals- Tim Gould, Terry Holland, Mike Ross, Mark LeBrescu, and Mike Smith; Medical- Bill Cameron, and Chaplain- Charles Wyche.

We have two new members to announce:

Herbie Redd

2574 Ridge Road Macon, Ga 31217

478-745-5414

Randy Vaughn 2479 Rídge Road Macon, Ga 31217 478-741-0900

Please welcome them and their families to our camp. Also John and Ricky Brock have rejoined. Our unit strength now stands at 74.

I want to express my thanks for your trust and confidence. I shall do my best to deserve it. I also want to thank our musicians, color bearers, runners and ice angels. You each are a very important part of this unit- and are noticed by others.

Bert Franklin Adjutant, Lieutenant

### LADIES CORNER:

Ladies of the tenth,

A good time was had by all at Clinton, despite the rain. Thank You Jack, Judy, and family for the great food on saturday night.

Please remember your secret pal, without your input we cannot make this work. So, let us know how things are going.

The ladies voted on sunday afternoon to hold the family campout in October when we have the halloween gathering at Indian Springs. The only change will be a covered dish meal on saturday night.

Saturday night at Andersonville we will have a fish fry. This should not cost more than \$2.00 per person. You will need to bring your plates, utensils and beverage of choice. Ladies may bring deserts if they desire.

May God Bless You and Yours, Deidre McKenzie Volume 1, Issue 4 May 11th, 2002 Page 3

# 10TH GEORGIA VOLUNTEER INFANTRY REGIMENT

### BATTLELINE:

10th Georgia Volunteer Infantry Regiment 302 Centennial Drive Byron, Georgia 31008

Phone: 478-953-8808

E-mail: MPSCW2001@att.net or

Deídre McKenzíe - MDEIDRE@hotmáil.com 10th Georgía Volunteer Infantry Regiment, Web Page Address: WWW.Geocíties.com/mpscw2001/index.html?987681043990

#### Edítor's Note:

To the members of the 10th, I wanted to advise you all that this will be my last newsletter. I no longer have the time to do the newsletter the way it should be done. I hope that I have created something that the members of the 10th could be proud of.

Míchael Smíth

# ORDER OF BATTLE

May 17-19, Reseca, Ga As of this posting I have heard of no interest from the unit in going to this event this year. (Don't let that stop you if you have the inclination to go).

May 24-26, Andersonville, Ga. Let's have a big showing for our last spring reenacting event.

NOTE: If any member knows of an event that he wants to place in this newsletter please contact me (Steve) so I can confirm the correct dates and other information necessary to pre-register this unit.

<u>EDITOR'S NOTE:</u> Please keep the following individuals and families in your prayers; Rick Hollis, uncle Buddy, Charles Wyche, Jennifer Smith, Jack Wilbanks's family. If anyone knows of other members and or their family that need to be added please contact me and I will put them on the list.

Míke